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A busy spring season 
As spring came, things become more busy. We were able to 

renew our focus on the ministry little by little.

An hospital visit
A deaf  christian  lady  in  New  Jersey  contacted  me, 

informing  me  that  her  ex  husband  was  in  a  hospital  in 
Philadelphia and wanted me to visit  him. I met her there and 
tried  to  talk  with  him.  He had stage  4  cancer  and just  had a 
stroke. Because of the stroke, he was not able to sign clearly, only 
with  very  limited  movements.  One  of  his  eyes  was  turned 
sideways so I wasn’t sure if he was able to look at me as I was 
sharing the Gospel with him. My prayer was that he would be 
able to understand me and ask God for salvation from his heart. 
After staying for a while and meeting with the rest of the family 
members, I returned home. His ex wife informed me later that 
she spoke with him and asked if he accepted Jesus and he weakly 
signed “Yes.” A few days later, he passed away.

Deaf mini ladies retreat
We were able to host our annual deaf mini ladies retreat 

(half a day on a Saturday) in March and we had about thirty deaf 
ladies  come.  Our  guest  speaker  was  Patty  DeLauter  from  
A m b a s s a d o r 
Baptist  Church 
in  Freder ick , 
MD.  She  i s 
hearing  but  she 
ha s  l ea r ned 
American  s ign 
l angua ge  ver y 
we l l  in  recent 
years. 
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Deaf teen saved!
On Easter Sunday, I preached about the resurrection and 

how we all will be resurrected one day, either for judgment or for 
eternal life. I emphasized on removing sin from the heart through 
Jesus. After the service, a deaf teenage girl came to me and told 
me that she wanted to remove her sin. After she spoke with my 
wife, she became saved! Theres no better way to celebrate Easter 
than that! She has been coming to church and our youth events 

for a couple of months, hearing the gospel each time.

Deaf student graduation
At the end of April,  we attended the graduation ceremony at Vision Baptist  College.  Jesse,  a 

student there, is their first deaf student graduating. We met during deputation before he went to VBC 
and our friendship has blossomed since then. He is now assisting the deaf pastor at Solid Rock Baptist 
Church. Another graduate,  Dayna, who is hearing. We have known her since she was little from our 
sending church. It’s wonderful to see her serving the Lord.

Sermons and Sunday School
During  this  time,  I  preached  on  various  topics  on 

following  Jesus,  interpreting  Scripture,  and  not  being  self-
willed. For Sunday school, I ended my series on the patriarchs, 
ending when Jacob’s name was changed to Israel. My goal for 
this series was to give them a foundation on first thirty two 
chapters of Genesis, so they can better understand where their 
faith came from, it took me a little over a year.

Prayer Requests
• For more deaf in Philly to become saved.

• For our people to grow in the Lord.

• For us to have wisdom ministering to them.

Mission Board: 
World Wide New Testament 
Baptist Missions
2069 County Line Rd
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com
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